Freedom of Information Act 2000 and Environmental Information Regulations 
Your request for information has now been considered.  The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

I would like to see any documentation and email correspondance between Stephen Cadman and Adam Wilson Architects, and Stephen Cadman and Umesh Kalra/Kalra Property Services in regards to the planning application for 2 Hereford Road, Leicester, LE2 8HG, in particular, correspondance relating to the withdrawal of the original application which had fraudulent information on. 

There has only been one application (20191056). This was originally submitted in June and publicised in July. There were subsequent adjustments to the application which meant the application was placed on hold and was then re-publicised in October.  This was not as a result of fraudulent information.


Please see the attached documents, which comprise all the written correspondence between the planner and the applicant and the applicant’s representatives. 

Please note that the names of staff and third parties are exempt from release under Section 40(2) of The Act as they are personal data and the Council judges that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair and lawful processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified and not incompatible purposes and this therefore acts as a refusal notice under s.17 of The Act.

The Council also judges that the following exceptions to disclosure are also applicable under the Environmental Information Regulations 2004, Regulation 12 (3) and Regulation 13- regarding Personal information, where disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair and lawful processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified and not incompatible purposes. 

I would also like to see the Councils policy and/or procedures on how they deal with subsequent planning applications, following ones that have been turned down due to being fraudulent and deliberately including incorrect information in order to gain approval for the development in an underhand way.

Every planning application is considered on its merits. There is no specific policy relating to applications as described in your question above. Therefore, the information you have requested is not held.  This letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000, because, in accordance with section 1.1; this information is not held by Leicester City Council. 

The following exception is also applicable under the Environmental Information Regulations, reg.12 (4) (a) Leicester City Council does not hold the information requested.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

